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     SCTPA entered its 16th year with our “On The Rebound” Annual Meeting in Myrtle Beach, SC, February 2015. With the recovering industry and economy the attendance was outstanding with over 375 attending.   

     SCTPA proudly welcomed several outstanding speakers. American Loggers Council President Myles Anderson provided his “Logging in the Peoples Republic of California… You Just Don’t Know” presentation at the Saturday luncheon. He provided insights into ALC national activities, information on his company’s history, timber harvesting operations and the many rules, regulatory and environmental issues required to be dealt with in California. After Myles’s presentation our SC loggers felt they had a pretty good situation here in SC. Wendy Farrand, WFarrand Consulting of Limerick, ME, presented her “How to Build a Kick#$$ Logging Team” workshop. She talked about communications, building winning attitudes and teamwork makes for successful logging businesses. Rob Moseley, an attorney specializing in trucking with Smith Moore Leatherwood, Greenville, SC, discussed the FMCSA Compliance Safety Accountability program and how fleet scores are impacted. He concentrated on explaining the complexities for legal liabilities in sub-contract trucker relations and necessary steps to take to protect the general contractor’s, the logger, business.   

     Our 2014 Logger Activist of the Year Award was presented to past board member Frampton Ferguson and Ferguson Forest Products, Inc., Luray, SC, for their outstanding timber harvesting business, their sincere commitment to community involvement, sustainable forestry education and support of SCTPA and their profession. Members approved a bylaws amendment to increase the board of directors from nine to eleven members. Josh Key, Beech Island Timber & Construction, Inc., Jackson, and John Rice, Rice Land & Timber, LLC, Allendale, were elected as new board members. Tommy Barnes, Ideal logging, Inc., Edgemoor, Danny McKittrick, McKittrick Timber, LLC, Heath Springs and Joe Young, Low Country Forest Products, Inc., Georgetown were re-elected to four-year terms. The Forestry Mutual Insurance Company SC Logger of the Year was awarded to Rudy Ritter, R. A. Ritter Logging, Inc., Moncks Corner. Swamp Fox Agency, LLC awarded their Timber Industry Leadership Award to BoBo Seckinger, Seckinger Forest Products, Inc., Hampton. BoBo is also a SCTPA board member. The SCTPA President’s Awards were presented to Forestry Mutual Insurance Company and Swamp Fox Agency, LLC for their support of the timber harvesting industry and the association. There were twenty-nine inside exhibitors and many outside exhibitors displaying  trucks, trailers, logging equipment, chippers, tires and pressure washers.     
     The winter was very wet and unusually cold for South Carolina. The wet weather hampered many jobs and production, but it was strange as the mills had very good inventories. Summer brought extremely hot triple digit temperatures across the state for over eight weeks with some areas receiving substantial rain from storms again hampering production. But markets remained good with some imposed quotas this summer and overall production appeared to remain steady. Bottom line was… SC Logged On! 

     With the economic recovery and steady markets loggers saw reductions in fuel costs and the logger attrition has slowed with many new startup timber harvesting businesses coming on line. There continues to be new logger startups across the state as market demand has increased. Several mills have undergone expansions which has increased demand for timber. 

     South Carolina’s legislative session was active for forestry issues. Highway and bridge improvement funding was a “hot” issue. Bills in both houses were introduced to increase the SC gas tax to pump more funding into SCDOT for infrastructure. While SCDOT did get regular funding and the House approved a bill for the gas tax increase and more funding, the Senate did not. So there was no action on increased funding for infrastructure so it was a very disappointing legislative session. There are over 400 posted bridges directly impacting the transportation of unmanufactured forest products to mills and markets and trucking of finished and other forest products. One study revealed there are over 1,000 SC bridges in need of repair or replacement. Another bill proposed to eliminate the sales tax exemption on off road diesel and agricultural equipment replacement parts which both impacts timber harvesting. Both SCTPA and SC Forestry Association strongly oppose this bill. Another issue was SCDOT transferring regulatory control of roads and bridges to local governments. Again, SCTPA and SCFA and the SC Trucking Association strongly opposed this action as it would have allowed local governments to post roads and bridges. An amendment was added to the legislation that requires local governments to receive approval from SCDOT before posting weight and road restrictions on roads and bridges. An important issue passed and signed by the Governor was the Trespasser Responsibility Act. This increased liability protections for landowners against trespassers. Legislation was signed providing the Governor authority to issue an executive order allowing logging trucks to haul up to a GVW of 90,000 pounds for a 120 day period after a State of Emergency has been declared (i.e. ice storm,. hurricane, etc.) The SC Forestry Commission received funding to purchase additional new firefighting equipment and add Commission personnel.          
     SCTPA continues to partner with the SC Forestry Commission and SC Forestry Association to make good things happen for South Carolina forestry.             

     SCTPA continued its activities with the SC Biomass Council, Statewide Trucking Task Force, SFI State Implementation Committee, SFI Timber Operations Professional Training Program, Timber Equipment Applications Management (TEAM) Committee, Team Log/Chip Truck Committee and organizations such as the SC Forestry and the SC Trucking Associations and State Transport Police. SCTPA’s board met with State Transport Police’s Captain John Price to discuss unmanufactured forest product trucking issues regarding size, weight, inspections, accidents and regulatory enforcement. Issues of State Transport Police’s focus areas for safety and driver behavior were discussed.    SCTPA continued representing timber harvesting in coalitions to promote forestry, agricultural, wildlife, natural resources and AgriBusiness to promote these segment’s importance to the SC General Assembly and state agencies for economic development.  

     SCTPA and Southern Loggers Cooperative (SLC) continue to work to establish Southern Loggers Cooperative fuel depots in the state. One privately owned fuel depot in Allendale, was acquired is operational and doing well. The Georgetown depot continues to do well. Other locations being considered are Kinards, Chester, Florence, Orangeburg  and Darlington. SCTPA acts as the on-the-ground representative for the pilot program. Thus far, positive results have occurred in locating sites.  

     SCTPA participated in the 16th SC Sustainable Forestry Teachers Tour, a weeklong sustainable forestry education program. This year’s June tour was tremendous. SCTPA arranged the timber harvesting stop at the jobsite of Bay Area Forest Products, LLC, Georgetown, SC. Thanks to Bay Area’s Greg Thompkins and Joe Young, Low Country Forest Products, Inc., Georgetown, for an outstanding tour stop to educate the teachers on professional timber harvesting. SCTPA, Bay Area and Low Country sponsored the stop. Other tour stops included the Norfolk Southern’s Brosnan Forest, International Paper’s Georgetown mill, KapStone’s Summerville sawmill, Georgia Pacific’s Alcolu OSB mill, a private tree farm, a tour of Resource Management Services forestlands and Old Santee Canal Park. The association continued presenting its sustainable forestry management and professional timber harvesting education program in schools.  

     SCTPA representatives, Danny McKittrick, Billy McKinney, Tommy Barnes and Crad Jaynes, visited our South Carolina U.S. House and Senate delegation during the ALC March board meeting in Washington, DC to promote the ALC issues and state issues related to sustainable forestry, professional logging and trucking. 

     SCTPA continued supporting the Wood Supply Research Institute for wood supply chain research projects. SCTPA’s president was elected chairman at the April WSRI annual meeting. SCTPA’s president participated on a trucking panel at the Forest Resources Association Southeast Technical Division meeting in Wilmington, NC.   

     Statewide district meetings were conducted in the Spring to keep attendees updated with national and state legislation, ALC activities, regulations and local issues. 
     Emphasis for producing energy from woody biomass has continued with an increased interest in developing wood pellet facilities in state. One facility near Greenwood, SC is in the process of site preparation for construction of a pellet mill. The feeling is there will be increased activity in these alternative markets. Loggers, wood suppliers and landowners will welcome these alternative markets. 
     SCTPA continued providing the SFI Training in our Timber Operations Professional (TOP) program to members under the revised training using a DVD format for the annual training period of July 1 – June 30. SCTPA participates in the 2-Day TOP program for the initial SFI Trained status in SC.     

     SCTPA’s President Crad Jaynes continues serving as the ALC National Master Logger Certification Committee Chairman. 

     As South Carolina’s professional timber harvesters, wood suppliers and timber truckers continue to face challenges, SCTPA will continue to assist timber harvesting and wood supply business professionals meet and exceed the challenges for improved economic, production and market opportunities. 

      SCTPA is proud to be THE association representing, servicing and advancing the professionals harvesting, producing and trucking South Carolina’s sustainable forest resources.

Respectfully submitted,

Crad Jaynes

President & CEO

